
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of condolence to the City of Dauphin  
by Toronto City Council 

  
Moved by: Mayor Olivia Chow  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Deputy Mayor Jennifer McKelvie 

 

   
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
tragic collision that took place on the Trans-Canada Highway in Manitoba last month. 
 
Tragically, the crash took the lives of 16 people and injured many others, many of whom 
were seniors from the city of Dauphin and the surrounding area. We recognize that this 
accident has left a huge void for the families and friends of those who have lost loved 
ones, as well as the community that they belonged to. 
 
We remember and honour the memories of those who lost their lives, while hoping for a 
full recovery for those who were injured. 
 
The city of Toronto mourns with residents of Dauphin and surrounding areas, and with all 
Manitobans. We hope that you are able to draw strength and solace from the outpouring 
of support from Canadians across the country including the residents of Toronto. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, 
our sincere sympathy to the city of Dauphin, to the families who lost loved ones, and to 
all those who were impacted by this tragic accident. 
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